Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

August 12th, 2014 

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Meeting Minutes

Next Meeting: September 9th, 2014

Present: Michael Abshire, Brian Alexander, Emily Balcken, Chris Berg, Kristi Case, Sandy Cavanaugh, David Cook, Trina Hill, Kathleen Lambert, Sarah Lancaster, Marian Lowry, Kristen Martin, Susan Maybin, Elisa Jarrin, Jenny Simmons, Erica Woodall, Chris Rutledge
Introductions and Agency Updates
Homeward Bound of WNC, the Henderson County Permanent Supportive Housing programs are closed to referrals (to Frank Dumont) at this time.  We will let you know if and when this program opens again. 
Adolescent Parenting Program at the Children and Family Resource Center, the Center is celebrating its 15th Anniversary on August 28th from 4 until 6:30 with an Open House.  Everyone is encouraged to attend.  At 5:30, there will be remarks and a champagne toast.

Joseph’s Outreach Center, will begin volunteer training in one week for the new day center on 7th Avenue.
Only Hope WNC, will have a booth at the Apple Festival, August 29th thru September 1st.  The annual Sleep Out Event is coming up.  Registration will be online.  Only Hope, WNC is also working on new branding.
HELP, Christine Craft has left HELP to work in Buncombe County.  Frank Edney now has Christine’s position.  Interviews are underway to fill Troy Bradley’s position.
Pisgah Legal Services, has a new housing attorney, Elisa Jarrin.  Parker Smith is still the Henderson County elder law attorney; however she is now located in the Asheville office.
Upcoming Conferences Announced:  

1) Conference on Youth in Kansas City in October

2) NC Affordable Housing Conference in Raleigh October 15-16, 2014
Approval of July 2014 Meeting Minutes

Trina Hill asked for a motion to approve the July 2014 minutes as recorded. Brian Alexander made a motion to accept the July minutes, seconded by Kristen Martin and carried by common consent by the coalition.  Minutes were approved.
Balance of State Steering Committee Update 
Emergency Solutions Grant Update:  The Steering Committee reviewed the Emergency Solutions Grant application process.  The application was released July 30th.  Both the project and regional applications are due September 3rd.  

Continuum of Care Update:  HUD is gearing up to begin the application process for Continuum of Care funding.  The Balance of State has completed the registration process to apply for Continuum of Care funds and has submitted the Grant Inventory Worksheet. The FY2013-2014 is a 2 year NOFA (Notice of Funding Availability).  No new regional application will be submitted, but projects will need to complete applications.  Funding amount is not known at this time.  Agencies wishing to apply for a new project with CoC funding must submit the Intent to Apply form found on the NCCEH website.  It is not known at this time if new funding will be available.  Funding priority will be for permanent supportive housing.  There is no deadline at this time for the Intent to Apply form which can be found at www.ncceh.org/bos/currentcocapplication/.
We need volunteers to represent the Henderson County Regional Committee on the Score Card Committee and the Project Review Committee.  The Score Card Committee develops the score card used to score projects.  It involves 1 to 2 conference calls.  The score card developed by the committee will go to the Steering Committee for approval.  Project applicants can serve on this committee.  The Project Review Committee reviews submitted project applications.  It involves at least 2 conference calls and time to review and score applications.  Project applicants cannot serve on this committee.  Volunteers for these committees are needed within the next week.  If you are interested in serving, contact Brian Alexander, brian@homewardboundwnc.org.

Reminder that coalition members are welcome to listen to the standard quarterly sub-committee conference calls with the Balance of State:  permanent supportive housing, rapid rehousing, and data quality.  Register at www.ncceh.org.
National Conference on Ending Homelessness Conference

Brian Alexander and Jenny Simmons attended the National Conference on Ending Homelessness in Washington DC.  Julian Castro, the new Secretary of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development was a key note speaker.  His speech at the conference was his first public speech as HUD Secretary.  He, along with other key note speakers including Senator Cory Booker from New Jersey and the First Lady Michelle Obama, thanked us all for our work on ending homelessness and encouraged us to keep going knowing that we have the administration’s support with the Federal Plan to end homelessness, Opening Doors.  Workshops included ones with national researchers and policy makers; as well as, advocates and providers across the United States.  The North Carolina contingency spent time on Capitol Hill speaking with Senator Burr’s and Senator Hagan’s staff about the importance of supporting the administration’s request of an addition of $301 million to the HUD budget.  This amount is what is needed to end chronic homelessness across the United States.  Brian and Jenny also met briefly with Congressman McHenry’s staff and Congressman Meadow’s staff about the work we are doing to end homelessness.  
Coordinated Assessment Update

The HCHC Coordinated Assessment Workgroup met for the third time today at 9am.  The Balance of State Coordinated Assessment Workgroup has finalized the Toolkit for our community to use to build a Coordinated Assessment System.  The link to the Toolkit will be sent out to the coalition.  The local Coordinated Assessment sub-committee will have its fourth meeting on September 9th at 9am targeted a larger group of service providers and community stakeholders to start talking about specifics of a coordinated assessment plan for Henderson County.   In the fall, the Balance of State will host a 2-day regional training in Raleigh for Coordinated Assessment training and planning.  All plans need to be developed by the end of 2014 for start in January 2015.
HMIS Update (Homeless Management Information System)
The Governance Committee is recommending the new lead agency for HMIS be the Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness (MCAH).  This recommendation has to be ratified across the state.  The earliest transition to MCAH would be January 1, 2015.  In the meantime, the NC Housing Coalition will continue to serve as lead.
Coalition Volunteer to Keep Meeting Minutes

The Coalition needs a second volunteer to replace Troy Bradley to help keep meeting minutes every other month.  If you are able to help, contact Trina Hill at 694-6312.
Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Subcommittee Update
The ESG Subcommittee sent an email to the Coalition on 7/1/2014 with information about the ESG application process which included 7/21/2014 deadline for Letter of Intent to apply for funding for Rapid Rehousing.  Homeward Bound was the only agency to submit a Letter of Intent.  Henderson County will have $30,938 for a Rapid Rehousing program which is the same level as last year.   On behalf of the ESG Subcommittee, Trina Hill asked for a motion to approve Homeward Bound as the agency to apply for this funding.  Michael Abescher made the motion to accept the recommendation;  Marian Lowry seconded.  Motion passed.  Homeward Bound will submit both the project application and the regional application to the Balance of State by September 3, 2014. 
Next Meeting is Tuesday, September 9th at 10am with Coordinated Assessment Subcommittee meeting at 9am.
Respectively Submitted by: Jenny Simmons
